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Dear Chair Sollman, Vice-Chair Findley and members of the Committee, 

 

As a public health professional, parent of two young children, and as an Oregonian I 

write today in support of SB 1559. This bill will support continued climate progress in 

Oregon by strengthening our long-outdated state greenhouse gas reduction goals to 

align with the best available science. Oregonians are already experiencing 

dangerous climate and health impacts as a result of fossil fuel use, with communities 

of color, low-income households, and rural communities bearing a disproportionate 

burden. The time to act is long overdue, and this bill can set us on the right course.  

 

Specifically, SB 1559 will update Oregon’s climate goals, targeting emissions 

reductions of at least 45% below 1990 levels by 2030, at least 70% by 2040, and at 

least 95% by 2050.  

Recognizing Oregon’s ability to sequester carbon through its forests, fields, marshes, 

and other natural resources, the bill adds language establishing a goal for the state to 

achieve net-zero by 2050 and net-zero-minus thereafter. 

 

SB 1559’s updated climate targets will better align us with neighboring West Coast 

jurisdictions and President Biden’s nationally determined contribution (NDC) 

commitment to cut U.S. emissions in half by 2030. Near-term emissions reductions 

will also provide public health and economic co-benefits, by improving air quality and 

health outcomes, and by positioning Oregon to be a leader in producing clean energy 

technologies that the entire world is seeking in the clean energy transition.  

 

For these reasons, and for my family and my community, I strongly urge you to 

support SB 1559. Thank you for your time. 


